
Hi Everyone,

The Spring weather temperature has been in one way, 
kind to us, but we really need rain. I know the rain 
upsets the outdoor training, creates mud and is really 
awful for those doing feed up, but we need lots of 
water. Horses can drink up to 40 litres of water each 
day, horses have to be hosed off  aŌ er work and arenas 
need to be watered. Anyone out there who thinks I am 
diffi  cult to buy for, can buy me a water tank and pay for 
its installaƟ on. Ha, ha, Christmas is near.

I am currently training a number of serious, enthusiasƟ c 
and dedicated riders. These riders range from 
Preparatory to Grand Prix level. I have only competed 
once this year, and feel it is a good Ɵ me to give more 
of my knowledge and experience gained over the last 
30 years to these keen riders. The riders are learning so 
much and love learning more each week.

I focus mainly on the correct basics of dressage:

• Confi dence of horse and rider

• The horses moving forward willingly and safely

• Riding the horse on the bit

• Rider’s posiƟ on and correct use of their aids

• Suppleness and obedience

• Correct use of the rein aids

• Riding the dressage movements

• The siƫ  ng trot

• Everything to know about compeƟ Ɵ ons.

As the year starts to wind down, the riders are keen to 
keep going. There are sƟ ll a few compeƟ Ɵ ons, training 
days, protocol days and lessons are always available.
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In December, Ilona and RoqueƩ e will 
be going to the NaƟ onal Amateur 
Dressage Championships in Tamworth. 
They have been training consistently 
and thoroughly. Always at the stables 
before me midweek to ride before 
work and always with a determined 
mindset and work boots on. I wish 
them the best of luck.

Farewell to Zoe Northedge. Zoe has 
moved to Sydney to manage a riding 
school. I will miss her loud Scoƫ  sh 
accent and BriƟ sh Horse Society stable 
management. Thank you for all your 
hard work and good luck for the future.

The Wedding Bells will be ringing 
in January 2024. Ruby MurcoƩ  
is going to marry Mark Speirs. 
“Yay”, I get two days off  and a trip 
to the countryside of Gunnedah. 
CongratulaƟ ons many Ɵ mes over. 
(PS – this gives me an opportunity to 
buy another dress as well!)

CongratulaƟ ons to Bonnie & Clancy 
and Lilly and Trigger. They competed 
at the Interschools Horse Extravaganza 
(known as ISHE) held at Tamworth in 
October.

It has been a while since I have held a 
Christmas Party. I could hear Sharna’s 
Christmas music playing, so I thought 
I should make an eff ort. Please put the 
date in your calendar and hope to see 
you all on Sunday, 17 December.

Bye for now,

From Shaun

Bonnie and Clancy at ISHE


